
BOROUGH OF FOLSOM

WORKSHOP MEETING
MINUTES
June 8, 2011
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER:

SALUTE TO THE FLAG:

OPENING STATEMENT:  Adequate notice of this meeting has been given in accordance with the open public meeting act, pursuant to Public Law 1975, Chapter 231.  Said meeting has been advertised in the Hammonton News and has been posted on the Borough Hall bulletin board showing the time and place of said meeting.

ROLL CALL:  Councilpersons Eckhardt, Gazzara, Esposito, Kemmerer and Olive.

Absent:
Mayor Ballistreri

Also present:  Attorney Mike Fitzgerald, Engineer Vince Polistina, and Public Works Supervisor John LaPollo.

Vincent Polistina informed Council that he is continuing to work on Community Development Block Grant. He also informed Council that Atlantic Sweetener had started their project.
Councilman Olive stated that everything is going well with Parks and Recs.  The Personnel committee was currently doing interviews for the Clerk’s position.
Discussion ensued with respect to the 8th Street Dam.  Council also discussed the bridge on the Hammonton side of 8th Street.  A suggestion was made that we present a project to Hammonton to jointly make repairs.

A request was made to place information on Channel 9 for the residents to bag their leaves and grass clippings during the times the leaf vac in not in use.

Councilman Kemmerer discussed the inlet issues.  He stated they found a vendor to purchase the block and supplies needed for the Road Crew to make the repairs.  He also informed council he visited Recreational Sand and that they planted trees.

Councilman Gazzara discussed the need for a police officer present when court in is session.

Councilman Eckhardt discussed the lease for the Firehouse.  He stated that SJ Gas is interested in assisting with the solar project for the Borough Hall and Folsom School.

Council President Schenker informed Council about the leak in the roof at Borough Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Sherri Thompson

Acting Municipal Clerk
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